Promise Partners Governance Board Meeting

August 25, 2010
ATTENDEES:

Board Members:  
Present:  Tom Bouska, Dan Collin, Laura Holcomb, Melvyn Houser, Kris Smith, Jim Sutton, Roger Williams
Meghan McCollester arrived at 1:09 pm and Judd Knispel arrived at 1:45 pm
Dan Collin left the meeting at 2:17 pm and Tom Bouska left at 2:52 pm

Absent Board Members:  Keith Pick, Susan Roarty, Mikala Sanchez   

Promise Partners: Patricia Russmann, Director; Judy Showers, Administrative Assistant

Guests:  Emily Davis, Joni Griffin, Carol Johnson, Susan Pawloski, Jessica Simons & Sarah Zach 
Call to Order/Announcements:  The meeting was called to order by Roger Williams at 1:05 pm
Agenda and Minutes:  Approving of the minutes and agenda will be tabled until we have a quorum per Roger Williams  
Asset Champion Initiative:  Carol Johnson shared Promise Partners along with Council Bluffs Community School District are implementing 40 Developmental Assets within the district and the community. CBCSD has contracted with InPurpose Consulting to train staff on developing the 40 Assets.  Carol Horner is the business connection to this movement.  The Nonpareil published an article on the 40 Assets and how the school district will implement them.  Promise Partners is hosting Executive Breakfasts and Champions Training sessions at no cost.  They are requesting each organization choose 2 individuals to become Asset Champions.  During the July session 37 Champions were trained. Another session is scheduled on August 31st with 33 individuals registered so far.  An additional Executive breakfast is scheduled on September 10th with Champions training to follow on October 1st.  In January the plan is to focus on assets in early childhood and in February or March we will be targeting the Faith Community.  We will be participating in an Asset Conference scheduled at Creighton in October.  We plan on attending the National Big Tent Conference in Houston in November.  There is a discounted rate for 40 or more individuals attending so please let me know if you are interested.  The board agreed to send two individuals from Promise Partners (most likely Patricia and Jessie). In 2012 the National Conference will be held at the Qwest Center in Omaha.
Agenda and Minutes:  Meghan McCollester, Keith Pick and Jim Sutton need to be listed as absent at the May 26, 2010 Board Meeting minutes.  Jim Sutton’s resignation from the Board needs to be added to the agenda for today’s meeting.  Melvyn Houser motioned to approve the agenda and minutes with the additions and Kris Smith was the second on the motion.  The minutes and agenda were approved unanimously.
Pottawattamie Youth Council:  Jessica Simons and Emily Davis presented a short video and shared the following:

· The Council was formed in 2007

· Members are between 14 and 19 year of age

· Meet once a month on Sunday from 3:00-5:00 pm

· In 2009 the Council approved Community Networking proposals and awarded funds (provided by the Iowa West Foundation and Prevent Child Abuse Iowa) to organizations for programs that build child, family and community relationships.
· This past winter the Council walked dogs at the animal shelter in Council Bluffs

· They attended a Youth Forum at Creighton campus

· Five members attended the Youth Philanthropy Camp in Michigan

Jessica and Emily think that the members feel they have an investment in our community and after college they will be more likely to want to live in the county.  We are recruiting members at this time, if you know of an individual that might be interested, please take an application.
FY10 Report:  Year-end reports for Early Childhood, School Ready and Promise Partners were given to each Board Member.  Patricia discussed the carry-forward funds for each funding stream.  We ended the year under the 20% maximum allowed for School-Ready funds.  However, we have more than anticipated in carry forward.  The School Ready funds must remain in the same carve-out area.  For example, we ended the year with an unexpected carry forward of $21,687 in Preschool Support for low income families. We must ensure that this amount is expended on Preschool services. Patricia suggested options for the board to consider could be to amend current FY11 budgets and use the same formula for the funding.  Other options could be to issue a new RFP for preschool services either for the existing school district programs or to include community preschools that meet the quality standards. .  However, it would have to be an open process with at least 30 days notice for proposals, a scoring rubric, and a proposal review committee to score the proposals.  This would take 2 to 3 months from start to finish before a contract could be awarded.  This will be an action item on September’s agenda and the Board will decide at that time.  
Patricia reviewed items in 2011 budget. Funding will be allocated for the PCIT program to continue to build capacity for the evidenced-based therapeutic model.  Funding will be allocated for the Results Based Accountability Scorecard and Iowa West Foundation will fund the youth planning initiative associated with the community scorecard.  Patricia will review the scorecard at the next meeting. 
Administrative Updates:  
There have been several legislative changes related to Community Empowerment (SF2088).  

· Iowa Community Empowerment will now be known as Early Childhood Iowa.

· Local and state board membership cannot include a service provider or person working for any other entity that receives funding from Early Childhood Iowa. For our area, this impacts Dr. Jim Sutton as a school district employee. We are still required to have an Education Representative but that could be a retired educator or from the local community college or private school as long as they do not receive funds from the board.

· Sixty percent of all funds that the local board expends on family support programming must include a home visitation component.  This includes all funds the local board has control over, federal, state and local.  
· The State Board will establish and enforce statewide performance measures for all ECI programs for FY11.

· The re-desingation process will be replaced with a “levels of excellence” rating system that allows for more recognition of each level of achievement and changes the requirements for designation of the local ECI areas.

· The FY10 10% across-the-board budget cuts have been backfilled for PreSchool tuition assistance for FY11.  Patricia already factored this into our FY11 budgeting process.

Jim Sutton asks that the Board accept his resignation.  A motion was made by Melvyn Houser to accept the resignation and Tom Bouska was the second on the motion.  The motion was unanimously approved.  The question was raised are there gender issues with Board members.  Chuck Scott, retired superintendent, was recommended as a possible Board member.  The board will need to recruit board nominations to fill the vacancies for faith and education representatives. Patricia will develop a board nomination form, and announce on website and at planning committee.  
Other Business/Public Comment:  Sarah Zach, FAMILY shared they have moved to the Career Center at  the Iowa School for the Deaf campus and invited everyone to come and take a tour of their new offices.  
Melvyn Houser will chair the September 29th Board meeting since Roger Williams is unable to attend.
Adjourn:  The meeting was adjourned at 2:58 p.m. by Roger Williams after a motion was made by Melvyn Houser and a second by Kris Smith
The next meeting will be September 29th from 1:00-3:00 p.m. at the Micah House
Minutes respectively submitted by Judy Showers, Administrative Assistant  
